

## ARKANSAS DEPARTMENT OF THE MILITARY

OFFICE OF THE ADJUTANT GENERAL CAMP JOSEPH T. ROBINSON NORTH LITTLE ROCK, ARKANSAS 72199-9600



JONATHAN M. STUBBS MAJOR GENERAL THE ADJUTANT GENERAL

NGAR-FMO-Z 1 June 2023

MEMORANDUM FOR All Military Members and Employees on Arkansas National Guard Facilities

SUBJECT: The Adjutant General's Policy 2023-10, Environmental Policy Statement

- 1. This memorandum supersedes The Adjutant General's Policy 2022-05, Environmental Policy Statement dated 27 January 2022.
- 2. The Arkansas National Guard is dedicated to preserving the environment while accomplishing our mission to provide trained and ready forces for state emergencies and to support our nation in the event of war. In accordance with Executive Order 13990, Protecting Public Health and the Environment and Restoring Science to Tackle the Climate Crisis, dated 20 January 2021, the Arkansas National Guard sustains an Environmental Management System (EMS) to aid in meeting our mission objectives.
- 3. The Arkansas National Guard will strive for continual improvement in the overall environmental system while committing to prevent pollution as well as comply with all legal requirements within our local communities and regulators regarding environmental matters that jointly affect us all. This policy will be communicated to all personnel within the Arkansas Army National Guard and is available to the public upon request.
- 4. Point of contact for this policy is the Deputy Chief of Environment at (501) 212-5875.

STUBBS.JONATHA Digitally signed by N.MATTHEW.11066 STUBBS.JONATHAN.MATTHEW 1106609299 Date: 2023.06.02 13:02:43 -05'00'

JONATHAN M. STUBBS Major General The Adjutant General